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2nd September 2021 
 
 
 
 
Dear Parent/Carer, 
 
I hope you have all managed to have a nice summer break, minus the winter weather! 
 
Firstly, on behalf of the entire New Rush Hall School community, I wanted to say a huge 
congratulations to our departing Year 11 pupils who managed to achieve some of the best GCSE 
results New Rush Hall has seen for many years and all have secured a place at either sixth form, 
college, on an apprenticeship or gained employment.  
 
We are very much looking forward to welcoming all pupils back to school on Friday 3rd September for 
the start of the Autumn term.  

• Primary pupils should arrive by 09:15 
• Secondary pupils should arrive by 08:30  

 
I hope to write to you all again soon to share some of the exciting developments planned across the 
school for the year ahead. One new development over the holidays was the launch of our new website, 
which we hope you will agree highlights all of the incredible work that takes place on a day-to-day 
basis by our pupils, staff and the wider community. 
 
As always, please feel free to get in touch with your child’s Tutor, Pastoral Lead or a member of the 
Senior Leadership Team should you have any issues or concerns. 
 
Kindest regards 

 
 
Sam Walters 
Executive Headteacher 
 
 
 
 


